Cheltenham Association Football League – Club Meeting 3/2/11
Minutes of the club meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham –

1.Welcome

The Chairman Mr Gordon Cook welcomed all the attendees and thanked them for taking the effort to attend this important event. Mr Cook stressed how important these events are as it gave the chance for clubs to ask the committee questions in an open forum.
Mr Cook stated how pleased he was to see Nick Oram at the meeting and highlighted the great news that Nick had taken on the position of League Historian.
2.Apologies

Dennis Barrett (Patron), Ben Hill, Matt Neave, Bob Overington, Bob Attwood, Alan Clayton, John Crowther.  Mr Cook apologised to the meeting for the large apology list from the committee. However he did point out that both Ben Hill and Bob Attwood had just had knee operations and Matt Neave was travelling to a family funeral. 
Non attending Clubs : Belmore, Cheltenham Saracens, Northway. These clubs will all be fined £15 in accordance to league rule 5H.
3.General Secretary Report

Ian Hamilton reported that there had been over 10,000 hits on the website to date which demonstrated the quality on a very limited start up budget. Clubs were urged to provide more information for their own pages such as team photo’s, links to their own web pages and anything else they require. The team photo would provide opposition with no doubt as to the colours that are being worn. 
Ian highlighted the fines that some clubs had incurred and easy ways to avoid them. No referee named, no first aid kit, late kick-offs were little examples where clubs could really work on their own procedures to negate any fines at all. 
Ian advised that he had received several enquiries from clubs wishing to join the league for next season and how it is hoped that the league will return to full strength following the drop out of several clubs at the start of the season. One of these enquiries was from Shurdington Rovers who have indicated they may be wishing to bring their two Stroud League clubs back home to the Cheltenham League. 

Sponsorship of the league is still being sought and Ian is actively speaking to several companies to see if there is interest to take this forward for next season to add to the other sponsors we already have. 
John Finnegan (Ex Cheltenham Town) had contacted the league to offer the new all weather surface at Winchcombe School where he is now working to rent out at a competitive rate to Cheltenham League Clubs. After discussions with the league, John also offered to run a coaching session for a Cheltenham League Club at the facility. The management committee would discuss at the next meeting how a prize draw could be organised and the winning club benefit from this. 

Kick-off times now revert to 3pm as we are in February. This is the same for Cup games where there is now no replays. 

The league secretary concluded by discussing colours of shirts. One club have been banned from wearing their predominantly black shirts after a report from a referee. If in doubt, please check with the league secretary for clarification. 

Questions were then asked from the floor:

RSG stated they were fined for not putting the referees’ marks on the card. They had actually kept a photo copy of the card and successfully appealed against the fine. (Note Phil Tustain receives so many cards each week, the odd mistake is bound to happen, and this was resolved accordingly)

Kings stated that new clubs coming in caused concern as the league had already suffered  with a lack of Referees this season. The Chairman stated that we can not turn clubs away if everything is in order with the club. However the League Management Committee were aware of the Referee shortage and were investigating what could be done to resolve this situation. 
Pitville United stated that on occasions they accept they will not get an official referee. However they are at times able to get their own official referee who has not been given a game.  Carl Williams (referees secretary) responded that he doesn’t want clubs to organise their own referees 3 or 4 weeks in advance. He puts the appointments on full-time on a Thursday evening and he will appoint official referees if they contact him for a game. To clarify, if Carl appoints the referee is official, if Carl does not appoint the referee is treated as a club official. 

Tivoli asked why do Divs 4, 5 & 6 go without referees so often where by the higher divisions do not. Carl Williams stated that this is the way this had been done in the past and he is only following that trend. The Chairman stated that the Leagues higher clubs should be getting the referees in the first instance as that is the current league policy. However if there was an opinion that this needs changing, the League Management Committee will look at it. 
Kings stated that they have exactly the same feelings as Tivoli and also felt that some of the leagues higher division clubs do not always show the respect to referees that they should. Kings have actually raised this within their own club with its teams. 

Newton FC stated that there had been occasions that Div 1 teams had not had officially appointed referees this season and that it was extremely difficult for a club referee to keep up with some of the games at that level. Newton further asked if the league should now adopt the FA’s respect program. 

Leckhampton asked if the league could possibly look at returning some of the league fees to club who have had to do without officially appointed referees. 
Kings asked if the league could look at the situation whereby a referee had threatened to not play a game at Plock Court because they had metal goalposts. Carl Williams pointed out that it was only metal hooks on the back of the goal to hold the nets that were the banned items by the FA. 
4.Registrations

Phil Tustain reminded clubs that the deadline for registrations and transfers is March 1st. 
League secretary asked the clubs if it was time to look at ending the pitch-side signing on of players. 
RSG stated that signing on pitch side could lead to a fine for illegal players as they are supposed to give 7 days notice, yet if signed on pitch side, you could not do that. RSG do not think that signing on pitch side is right. The chairman stated that the onus is on the clubs to make sure a player is eligible. RSG stated that it knew of clubs who had been short of players for a match and had seen clubs sign on people who just happened to be walking by to make up the numbers. Phil Tustain reminded all attending that the rule book states that the 7 days notice is only related to the County Cup and not the Cheltenham League. Phil also stated that some clubs are signing on players pitch side then posting the forms to him on a Monday to arrive Tuesday with a 2nd class stamp. The clubs will then duly be fined for this. 
5.Finances

Matt Neave absent as stated above, however Matt reported that the finances are in good shape, and that all clubs have now settled their current invoices.  

6.Fixtures

John Hunt reported that he had now rearranged over 250 games and all fixtures are now sorted out until the end of the season. (Just two games to resolve by the Management Committee)
John requested all Club Secretaries to check their fixtures and report back to him with any queries and for clubs to also check the actual availability of their grounds to host matches. 
John stated that the season is now planned to run into the 2nd week of May and he had tried to avoid evening games which resulted in a lot of travelling for clubs. However some travel will be inevitable. The season extension is subject to order by the League Management Committee as per rule 10 A, page 25 of the handbook. This will be on the agenda for the next Management meeting on the 23rd February 2011.
John advised that the League may have to look at having more early season evening games next season to cater for the bad weather later in the season.

John offered his congratulations to the Cheltenham League Clubs who have reached County Cup Semi -Finals which has demonstrated just how strong a league we have. 

The Chairman thanked John for all his hard work and said John had worked wonders with the fixtures. He re-iterated the fact that clubs need to check their fixtures and report any problems to John. 
7.Referees

Carl Williams reported that he had also been busy trying to re-arrange all the referees for the season and offered his congratulations to the clubs for the Semi-Final progress even though he now has to find 15 officials to officiate on these fixtures. So the 1st weekend in March will show an extreme shortage of officials for this reason. 
Carl talked about postponed fixtures whereby games had been called off for frost at 9am. Games can- not be called off for frost before 12 noon as the frost could well have relented and the pitch playable by that time.  Further more if there are two games on adjoining pitches, one has a referee, one does not, the referee will make a decision for both games. Private pitches for which the league has no control have to accept the decision of the company running that facility. Clubs must contact Carl if in doubt and he will send a referee to inspect the pitch. Clubs must not organise their own referee without discussing with Carl. If a referee is appointed, he makes the decision. If a referee is appointed but has to travel a long distance, Carl will organise a local referee to inspect. 

Charlton Kings stated that they had their last two games cancelled. A referee attended and called his game off and then called the game off on the adjoining pitch. They organised a local official league referee to inspect last week and he called the game off. Carl stated the problem with this is that the local official did not contact him to let him know and he had appointed another referee to go down to that game. Carl stated that some games were being called off too early and he needs to be informed at all times. Carl has a list of referees he uses and pays where appropriate to go and inspect pitches, so clubs do not have to feel they have to handle this without league backing. Charlton Kings to talk to Carl after the meeting to talk about their particular circumstances over the past few weeks with postponed games. 
8.G.F.A.
Groundsman of the year award – clubs can nominate. Link on League website to the GFA details on this. Closing Date is 18th Feb 2011.

FA Community Awards – clubs can nominate. Link on League website to the GFA details on this. Closing Date is 18th March. 

9.Any Other Business
With no Any Other Business to report, the Chairman thanked all for attending and closed the meeting. 
